
In-House Program FAQ
• How did MBA select the league we participated in this past season?

o In many past years, MBA has participated in the Maplewood 

Parks & Rec league; that was shut down due to financial 

constraints.

o For 2020-2021, MBA participated with nearby communities in 

a league administered by MYAS.

o We learned in fall 2021 that some communities would not be 

participating in the MYAS league such that there would not 

have been enough teams to have a league.

o MBA does not have enough of our own teams to have our own 

in-house league and requested to join the Woodbury league to 

ensure our teams would have a place to play.

• Why didn’t we get many home games this past season?

o The Woodbury league was willing to take our teams, but had 

already planned their game locations and we were not given 

many weeks/ages to host games.

o We have already requested more home games for next season 

and hope that will be granted.

• Why did our 7-8th grade boys teams have to compete against teams 

of 7-9th graders?

o The in-house leagues we have participated in have only ever 

gone through 8th grade.  The Woodbury league’s inclusion of 

9th grade boys was not anticipated.

o If Woodbury intends to include 9th grade boys on teams again 

next year, we will consider offering our 9th grade boys rec 

players the opportunity to choose between in-house and our 

high school rec program.

• Why did my child’s in-house team struggle in games (win/loss) 

compared to other teams?

o MBA attempts to make our own in-house teams balanced 

when there is more than one MBA team in an age group.  

Sometimes we are more successful than others. 

o MBA has no control over the skill level of in-house teams from 

other communities.


